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VENTURA COLLEGE
Minutes of the Professional Development Committee
Date: September 28, 2015
Present:
Sharon Beynon, Matthew Moore, Michelle Millea, Sharon Oxford, Eileen Crump, Jennifer Garner, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Helen Galindo, Jenna Garcia, Lesley Daley, Gigi Fiumerodo, Perry Martin, Ryan Petitfils, Bill Hart, Joe Esquivel, Peder Nielsen, Pamela Yeagley, Maria Reyes Sanchez, Abra Flores
Recorder:  
Eileen Crump
Absent: 
Lucy Capuano, Lynn Wright, Kristin Clark, Tania DeClerck, Rubisela Gamboa, Lauri Moore, Nathan Cole, Philip Clinton
Minutes: 
	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 2:05 pm.
	
	
	Eileen Crump

	Approval of Meeting Minutes
	Joe Esquivel motived to approve the August 24, 2015 meeting minutes, and Bill Hart seconded the motion.
The August 24, 2015 meeting minutes were approved by the committee. 
	
	
	Eileen Crump



	Professional Development Fall 2015
	Veterans Resource Center invites faculty and staff to request Veterans in the Classroom Training. Contact Perry Martin to set up a training.
The New Part-Time Faculty Orientation Follow-up will be held on Tuesday, November 10 from 5:30 pm – 7:00 pm in LRC 136.

The Full-Time Faculty Orientation Follow-up will be held on October 23 and November 13 from 9:00 am – 10:00 am in the Campus Center Conference Room.
Jenna Garcia and Robert Porter volunteered to present a “Writing Across the Curriculum” workshop for the Full-Time and Part-time Faculty Orientation.
	
	
	Jennifer Garner, Michelle Millea, Perry Martin, 

	Update on Mentoring for Fall 2015
	Sharon Beynon and Kristen Clark organized the faculty mentor program that pairs new Ventura College faculty with current faculty. Sharon and Kristen will create a guideline for mentors.  

Perry Martin and Leslie Daley volunteered to be mentors for new part-time faculty. 
	
	
	Sharon Beynon, Kristen Clark

	Smarthinking 
	The Distance Education Committee will review Smarthinking success and determine whether or not the contract should be renewed.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	ALAS Grant 
	The ALAS Workshop was held on Friday, September 23, at CSUCI. There was good representation from Ventura College Faculty. Sharon Beynon will share list of faculty who attended the workshop with committee. 

Next year the ALAS Workshop will be held at Ventura College. 

Scott Deloach was awarded an ALAS Grant for a professional development conference.
There are ALAS carryover funds from last year’s grant award. 
	
	
	Sharon Beynon, Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Professional Development Program Review
	Gwen Huddleston and Sharon Beynon will begin working on the Professional Development Program Review.
	
	
	Sharon Beynon, Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Campus Research Data and Professional Development Suggestions
	Pamela Yeagley, Research Analyst, Title V Velocidad gave a presentation on campus research date and professional development suggestions.

The presentation discussed the research from the RP Group and the Six Success Factors that Support Student Achievement. The research on community college support indicates that students are more likely to achieve their goals when “Six success factors” are present.

· Directed

· Focused

· Nurtured

· Engaged

· Connected

· Valued


The RP Group’s Six Factors that Support Student Achievement research is used to organize Velocidad research because it provides a foundation for actionable recommendations that can be implemented by Ventura College stakeholders: students, staff, faculty, and administration. 
Contact Pamela Yeagley for more information.
	
	
	Pamela Yeagley, Research Analyst, Title V Velocidad


	Professional Development Website
	Matthew Moore and Sharon Oxford are working on the Professional Development website.
	
	
	Matthew Moore, Sharon Oxford

	Travel Pool Fund
	Faculty Travel Pool Fund could not meet the huge demand of funds for fall 2015. Need to look for more funding sources. 


	
	
	Gigi Fiumerodo

	Classified Staff Professional Development Funds
	Professional Development funds from the state will be available for classified staff soon.  The committee needs to make sure the classified staff is aware of available funds.
	
	
	

	Next Meeting

October 26, 2015
	Next meeting, the committee will discuss having additional co-chairs and what are the responsibilities of a co-chair. The committee will vote on selection of co-chairs in October’s meeting. 
	
	
	Eileen Crump

	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at 3:04 pm. 
	
	
	Sharon Beynon


